
[image: image1.wmf] 


________________________________________________________________________

OCCC Officers

President:

       Joe Baker

303-637-0765
Denver AACA

First Vice Pres:
       William Rosenbach
303-233-8374
Colorado Motorsports Council 

Second Vice Pres:
       Jerry Staples
303-340-0557
Colorado Cougar Club

Secretary Pro Tem:
       Dick Fritz

303-774-9710
MG Car Club

Treasurer Pro Tem:
       Roger Zaner
303-426-8843
Studebaker, Pikes Peak

Committee Chairs and Appointed Positions

Legislative Affairs:
       Don Whissen
303-733-0649
Mile High Model T Club

Legislative Information:  Leo Boyle

303-321-6611

Membership:
       Jerry Staples
303-340-0557
Colorado Cougar Club

Swap Meet:

       Shirley Zaner
303-426-8843
Studebaker, Pikes Peak

Data Base Manager:
       Harry Tran

303-894-9456
Sunday Afternoon Car Klub 

SEMA Representative:    Jerry Staples 
303-340-0557
Colorado Cougar Club

Minutes of Meeting – 6 October 2004

The October 2004 meeting of the Old Car Council of Colorado was called to order by President Joe Baker at 7:32 pm at the Forney Transportation Museum, 4303 Brighton Blvd., Denver. 

Minutes:  Minutes of the September meeting were approved as published.  The secretary apologized for omitting the October 3rd All-GM picnic from the calendar.

Legislative issues:  Leo Boyle urged all of us to be informed and vote in the November elections, particularly noting state legislators that have assisted our concerns, such as Ann Ragsdale, Bruce Cairns, and Deanna Hannah.  

Leo expects that there will be an auto insurance bill introduced in 2005 dealing including medical trauma care, as hospitals are encountering more accident victims without insurance.  

Jim Smith reported that Harold Naber has met with the Colorado Springs State Patrol captain and reached an agreement that the roadworthiness requirement for lost title replacement will be waived, and this understanding will be passed on to all CSP offices doing VIN identifications.  This should solve the problem of “salvage’ titles.  In case of questions on this determination, call Naber at 719-495-4372.  Alan Eber reminded everyone that the title application must be submitted within 45 days after the bill of sale to avoid the posting of a bond.

The possibility of a Denver city anti-cruising ordinance was discussed.  This does not seem to be a problem for clubs that organize a cruise to a specific location without continually driving around.  The problems that have come up involve noise, drinking, traffic congestion, and related violence.  The problems associated with Cinco de Mayo could be best managed by a committee of the community.  

SEMA Report:  Jerry Staples reported that we have received the SEMA dues renewal form; since this was part of the budget approved at the beginning of the year, the treasurer was authorized to write a check.  Jerry summarized news that has come through SEMA publications, including the annual Las Vegas SEMA shown in November, and legislative problems in California (repeal of the rolling year emission exemption) and Rhode Island (titles for Street Rods and custom vehicles).

Swap Meet 2005:  The Swap Meet Committee is planning to hold a one-day meet in 2005 (Saturday, June 4th).  Set up and move in will still be on Friday afternoon.  This change will reduce the Adams County Regional Park rental fee, and require fewer workers.  The Sunday gate admission in recent years has not offset the rental costs.

Name Change: The discussion about changing the name of the OCCC was reopened.  The officers had met and recommended considering the name to become Colorado Motor Vehicle Council, to reflect the wider recognition of collector vehicle clubs of all types and ages.  It was moved (Baker) and seconded (Jim Smith) that procedures be started to make this change.  There was extensive discussion, including noting that such a change would involve changing the bylaws, which requires written notification and an affirmative vote by two-thirds of the member clubs.  Some members feel that a change would draw more new clubs and others believe that the OCCC has established  traditions and is recognized by its current name.  Joe Baker moved to table action on the motion until January, and stated that he wanted to hear from clubs what is being done, and what will be done, to promote the goals of the OCCC, with or without a name change.

Nominations for officers for 2005:  All current officers have served at least the maximum two years in office allowed in the bylaws.  It was proposed that Bill Rosenbach and Joe Baker swap offices (president and first vice president).  The secretary (Dick Fritz) and treasurer (Roger Zaner) are willing to continue to serve Pro Tem if other candidates do not come forward.  Nominations will remain open until the November OCCC meeting.  New candidates would be welcomed.

Announcements & Events:

Charles Klein reported that the US Postal Service in 2005 will issue a series of stamps commemorating American sports cars (Corvette, Thunderbird, Kaiser Darrin, Studebaker coupe, and Nash Healey) from the 1950s, and may be issuing stamps showing the cars of the 60s and 70s later.

Joe Baker reported that a documentary producer is considering doing a PBS-type series on car collections in Colorado.  There also is a radio program on Saturday mornings in Greeley that discusses car collecting.  

Denver University is seeking 10 cars for their homecoming parade on October 23rd.  The person to contact is Lindsey Kennedy, phone 612-298-6544.

16 October:  Octoberfest Swap Meet at Adams County Regional Park

.

26-28 November:  Rocky Mountain Rod & Custom car show (Greybeard Promotion) at Denver National Western Complex. 

The Mr.Lucky’s  Saturday night Cruise In has moved from the KaddyShack in Lafayette to the Sonic Drive In in Longmont.  The Saturday afternoon event is still at Fazoli’s in Aurora.

Next Meeting:  November 3rd at the Forney Transportation Museum, 4303 Brighton Blvd., Denver.  The agenda will include Election of officers for 2005.
The meeting was adjourned at 9:06 pm.  

Submitted by:  Richard Fritz, Secretary Pro Tem.  E-mail: RBFritz@comcast.net.
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